Rally Guide 2024
Rally Programmes are drafted in 3-monthly programmes, and we aim to publish them no later than the 10th day of the preceding month.
Rallies are booked online via on of the two Pony Club approved systems - Entrymaster and Horsemonkey. The link to the booking event is available in the ‘Rally Attendance’ page of the website . 
Please check the website for details. You will not get a prompt. 
We recommend you VIEW the website on a regular basis for news and upcoming events or notices anyway.
The programme can be located on our website under the BRANCH PROGRAMME box on the left hand side and the link to booking under the RALLY ATTENDANCE page
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When the entries are released, after around 10 days we will confirm Hires and Instructors based on the entries received to that date, if we are oversubscribed and unable to extend a waiting list will apply. You can still enter after that date to join the waiting list. If a waiting list is operating, we try to extend hires and instructor numbers to provide a place for those waiting therefore once you are on the waiting list please do not withdraw without prior confirmation.
The times will be published on the ‘Rally Page’ three days before the rally. Please check your times the day before in case any changes have been made. If your child is on the waiting list and a space becomes available, I will text you as soon as I can and once you confirm you are able to attend (and have paid), I will add your child’s name to the list.
We no longer offer a refund for rallies that cannot be attended so please book carefully.  If your child is on a waiting list and we cannot fit her/him in – we will refund you via your payment method. If you wish to withdraw your child from the waiting list you must notify us at least 3 days before the Rally, and before they are allocated a place, in order to receive a credit.
Because our rallies are very popular, we do have a’ no show’ rule because in the past children have failed to attend rallies without us being informed thereby depriving other children of a place. If this occurs, we will move your child to the waiting list for the next entered rally.  We are sorry we have to introduce this but we want to make sure that as many children as possible benefit from the rally programme. 
We will put your child into a suitable group (age, experience, social groups) which will be approved by the rally instructor.  Sometimes we will have difficulties as we may have too many for a particular group so a child may have to go into a higher or lower group. The instructor will be aware of this and gauge the rally accordingly.  We wish as many places to be filled and as many children to be involved but if you do have any particular worries, please contact me.
Finally, I am a volunteer (as we all are on the committee) so please bear in mind that I do work so  cannot always answer your call during office hours but I will endeavour to get back to you as soon as I can. Also I would appreciate it if you didn’t call me after 8.30 at night. I am up early to do horses so mornings are fine! Emails or texts are probably the best way to get in touch as I will reply as soon as I am free.
 I hope you have found this guide useful as it should make things easier for you as well as for me. Look forward to seeing you all at the rallies in the coming months. Please take a moment to look at the rally rules below in particular the dress code.
Becky Goodwin
b-sanders@hotmail.co.uk
07748 383 849
